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This photograph was taken at the 
start of the school year in 1955, and 
shows Edison Elementary students 
and their teacher, Mrs. Murray, ex-

amining new text books. The books 
are titled Magic Carpet and pre-

sumed to be individual textbooks 
since each student has their own 

copy. Good nutrition was also em-
phasized as indicated by the “Guide 
to Good Eating” posted on the bul-

letin board in the background. 

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thank you for your continued support through your annual dues and other 
contributions. Your generosity recently allowed the GHHSAA to fund two 
$2,500 scholarships, support the “After Prom” and “After Graduation” parties, 
and an elementary art program. We also provided transportation funds for the 
GHHS Robotics FIRST Team 128 so they could compete in the World Champion-
ship in St. Louis last April. The team finished 3rd nationally and 8th in the world!

Your contributions allow us to maintain the website and publish this newsletter 
three times per year. Print and postage costs continue to increase. Those who 
opt to receive the newsletter via email, instead of the mailed hardcopy, save 

the GHHSAA considerable funds. If you wish to have your newsletters sent electronically please email your 
name, graduation year and email address to ghhsaa@hotmail.com.

We have a new webmaster: John Gloyd ’71. The website at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com will be more 
timely updated, more useful and show more GHHSAA current events. If you have any ideas to improve your 
alumni website, please send them to ghhsaa@hotmail.com. 

The GHHSAA had our best turnout ever for the Grandview Heights Memorial Day Parade. Many classes 
were represented from the 50’s to our most recent graduates. George “Jimmie” Hecox ‘40 stole the show 
by becoming the oldest Alumni to walk the entire parade route. We hope you will join us next year on the 
Saturday before Memorial Day.

The Class of 2014 will be the 99th graduating class at GHHS. Let’s remember some of the earliest GHHS 
classes that began our strong academic, athletic and talent traditions. The Class of 1916 had only six stu-
dents: Donald Anderson, Alford Bradbury, Ruth Gatch, Mary Hamilton, Helen Matthews and Kathryn Sulli-
van. I expect some of you will remember these early Bobcat graduates, and are perhaps related to them. As 
a tribute, I challenge any who knew these first graduates to share your remembrances by email at ghhsaa@
hotmail.com or mail to GHHSAA PO Box 12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 

Go Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63 Photo courtesy of the Grandview 
Heights Marble Cliff Historical 

Society

Annual Meeting
August 14, 6:00pm
McKinley Shelter House on 
Goodale by tennis courts
Bring a side dish to share
All Alumni encouraged to at-
tend!

Brotherhood of Rooks and 
Stan “Bucko” Jones Memorial 
Golf Outing
August 16
Golf at Thornapple Country Club
Banquet at Guild Athletic Club
Email Tom Smith to register, 
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com

Ox Roast
September 5-7
Pierce Field

Homecoming/Alumni Night
October 11
Parade at 6:30pm, game at 
7:30pm

Alumni Monthly Luncheon
4th Friday each month, 11:30am
Home Town Buffet 
3670 Soldano Blvd, Columbus, 
43228 

Alumni Monthly Breakfast
3rd Saturday each month, 9:30am
Class of ‘62 and other alums
Marshall’s Restaurant

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N  N E W S L E T T E R
Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System
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CATmews
Kenneth Chard 1943
Thanks for sending the newslet-
ter. I enlisted in the Navy for 
three years after high school 
and was in the Army Medical 
Corps during the Korean War. 
Taught biology and general 
science for 32 years in Michigan 
public schools. And now am 
retired in Sarasota, FL where I 
keep active swimming every 
day, dining out with friends and 
taking several cruises a year. 
I feel fortunate in still having 
good health and can enjoy my 
retirement.

Rosanne Singleton Kopf 1943
Thank you for listing the current 
Alumnae of the Class of 1943. 
Reading the names brought 
happy memories. I left Grand-
view so long ago and appreci-
ate hearing news of former 
classmates.

Nelson Leiser 1946
I’m closing the motel in Boone, 
TN and moving to a house we 
have in Jacksboro, TN. The motel 
- Mountain Villa Motor Lodge - is 
still for sale. It’s Boone’s finest!

Duane Fraser 1949
Thank you for the great job the 
GHHS Alumni Association has 
done over a long time! 

Joan Harder Smith 1951
In your last newsletter you 
requested information about 
GHHS Sorority Life. I was a mem-
ber of L.A.L. Sorority 1948-1951 
and president my senior year. 
It was one of the most enjoy-
able activities of my high school 

days. Before football games, we 
had open houses with other 
sororities in the CBL League. 
We met weekly at different 
members’ houses. We planned 
dances. When I was president I 
felt we should do more service 
for others so we planned 
musical shows that we gave at 
nursing homes, etc. When I was 
president, as a special treat, we 
used my grandmother’s home 
in Upper Arlington for our rush 
party. One thing that bothered 
me about sorority life was 
hurting feelings with voting on 
new members. Perhaps that is 
why sororities and fraternities 
were prohibited in 1960. My 
Grandview high school days 
were marvelous! I treasure the 
memories! Thank you for the 
newsletter and all the hard and 
devoted work. We were blessed 
to grow up in Grandview!

Dave “Dusty” Rhoades 1954
Submitted by Sandy Rhoades, 
Dave’s wife
Grandview Heights and its 
schools were so important to 
Dave growing up. It set the 
tone for his life, as did the B of 
R. Thank you for all that you do 
so well to keep that tradition of 
excellence.

Carolyn Close Rudsenske 1954
I received a call from Terry Smith 
‘54 regarding our riding out 
the storm/tornado in Granbury, 
Texas May 16. The tornado was 
headed for our back gate, but 

turned, but we did have about 
70mph winds and hail the size 
of grapefruit. We have been 
through E1 when we were in 
DeSoto, but not an E4. Thanks 
to all who contacted Terry and 
my great friend for 70 years, 
Carolyn Ritter Kellenberger, who 
even called the Red Cross trying 
to find me. Thanks, Terry and 
Carolyn. Mack and I rode out a 
big wind storm May 20. We are 
doing better today. Thanks for 
prayers.
   
Tom Thompson 1955
Still living in Naples, FL. Looking 
forward to our 60th reunion in 
2015.

Jane Hess Harris 1956 and 
Ron Harris 1956 
Ron still teaching at Ohio State 
as an Adjunct Professor (refus-
ing to retire), and Jane is still a 
docent at the Columbus Mu-
seum of Art (refusing to retire).

Deane Arganbright 1958  
Susan and I celebrated our 50th 

anniversary September 1, 2012 
in Martin, TN. This spring we 
spent 7 weeks visiting friends 
and running workshops at 
previous overseas university ap-
pointments in Australia, South 
Korea and Papua New Guinea. 
We are both retired, but I still 
teach math classes online for Di-
vine Word University in Madang, 
PNG, where I am an emeritus 
professor.

Ann Machovina Corfman 1958
I would like to thank you and 
your team for an exceptional 
alumni organization and news-
letter. I am proud of my affilia-
tion with the Grandview Heights 
Schools. I received an excellent 
education there.

I would like to speak to your 
invitation to send remem-
brances of sorority life in the 
Spring 2013 alumni newsletter. 
I would love to have had some 
memories, however, I was one 
of the girls who were rejected. I 
will never forget the evening of 
pledging and how devastated 
I was when I realized I was not 
good enough for membership 
in either L.A.L. or D.G.P. I cried 
and cried that night and school 
was unbearable the next day as 
I was asked over and over which 
sorority I pledged.

It took me many years to get 
over the feelings of unworthi-
ness. Peer approval is so very 
important during the teen-
age years and to be deemed 
unworthy was devastating. 
When I received invitations to 
sororities at Ohio State, I threw 
them in the trash. I couldn’t take 
the chance of being passed 
over again. I learned later that 
fraternal organizations were 
eliminated at Grandview in 1960 
and I hoped that the administra-
tion finally realized how elitist 
these organizations were. I was 
disappointed when I found they 
were prohibited because of 
state law.

Years ago, I ran into a Grandview 
alumni at a children’s literature 
conference in Bexley. She went 
on and on about how wonderful 
her sorority was. I was glad for 
her experiences and just wished 
I would have been able to have 
them too. Again, thank you for 
all your hard work on behalf of 
alumni. I just wanted to tell you 
the other side of the story.
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REUNION NEWS
Joint Reunion

65th for Class of ‘48
64th for Class of ‘49
October 18-19
Friday dinner, Guild Athletic 
Club, 5:30pm
Saturday brunch, Spagio’s
Contact Diana Arthur at 
614.487.8454, Martha Hardesty 
at 614.356-1752 or Jackie Cherry 
at 614.486.5534

55th for Class of ‘58
November 8-10
Friday pizza party, Sally Kriska’s 
home
Saturday dinner, Scioto Country 
Club
Sunday brunch, Marshall’s
Contact Sally Kriska, 
614.488.6763 or 
skriska@columbus.rr.com.

70th Birthday Party
Class of ‘61
August 23-24
Friday, Brazenhead Irish Pub, 
7:00pm

Saturday, dinner at Carolyn 
Radebaugh Bellisari’s, 4:00pm
Contact Joe Arganbright at 
614.580.2053 or 
jarg@tahbenefits.com

50th for Class of ‘63
September 6-7
Saturday dinner, Our Lady of 
Victory
Contact Bonnie Brown Smith, 
614.738.1347 or 
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com. 

40th for Class of ’73
October 11-13
High school tour, football game, 
nighttime gathering
Contact Norma Koutz Wallace 
Secor, 614.940.6431 or wordsto-
liveby07@yahoo.com.
We are looking for these 
classmates:
Lynn Boyer
Steve Chambers
Karen Counts
Cindy Curnutte
Susan Davis

Annual Meeting
August 14, 6:00pm

McKinley Shelter House on 
Goodale by tennis courts
Bring a side dish to share
All Alumni encouraged to 

attend!

Curt Duff
Mike Mackert
Debbie Stevenson
Cliff Williams
Vickie Wise

35th for Class of ’78
October 11-12
Friday football game and Rude 
Dog (Knotty Pine)
Saturday picnic 
See the class Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/95238133225/?ref=br_tf
Contact Judith LeDonne Hicks 
at jalh@att.net, 
Symphony Fitzpatrick Circone at 
symfitz@aol.com or Anita Peters 
at anita@grandvillegroup.com 

15th for Class of ’98
September 14
Marshall’s Restaurant, 7pm
Contact Phillip Lovegrove at 
phillip_lovegrove@yahoo.com
Join the 1998 Class Reunion 
Event Page on Facebook at 
https://www.facebook.com/
ents/178013462350456/?fref=ts

Susan Hutchinson Berkhout      
  1963
I was in the marching band 
from 1959-63. During that 
time we had drum majorettes 
and a Head Drum Majorette. 
Carol Roan Todd was the head 
majorette our junior and senior 
seasons - fall of 1961 and 1962. 
I am sure there were photos of 
them with the band in the 1963 
yearbook. I just went looking 
for my copy of the yearbook 
and didn’t find it, but I am quite 
certain there were photos.

Jerry Butts 1968
I really enjoy the newsletter. As 
I was reading the latest one, I 
can across an entry from Tom 
Barnes ’62. It brought back a 
memory of almost being thrown 
off the back of his motorcycle at 
the Texaco station at First and 
Oxley. Then I found an entry 
from Patty Carpenter Buchanan 
Homans ‘63 who was a friend of 
my sister Jo Butts Geib ’63. Patty 
lived in Stockport, OH at one 
time, which is where I live now. 
When I was beginning to think 
that the class of 1968 has been 
lost, I found an entry from Susan 
Washam Witten ’68. I really en-
joy reading what people are do-
ing and where they now live. It 
almost always brings back some 
memory of living in Grandview. 
Keep up the good work!

Maureen L. Flanagan 2013
Dear GHHSAA: Thank you so 
very much for the 2013 Scholar-
ship in honor of David Knisley. 
This award is incredibly helpful 
in achieving my college goals. I 
will represent the GHHSAA well 
in school and life. Thank you 
again!

Madeleine Varner 2013
Daughter of Art and Heidi Harris 
Varner ‘84 Varner and grand-
daughter of Sharon Sue Harris 
’64. Heading to Carnegie Mellon 
in the fall!
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Don Crawford 
ORCHESTRA

As mentioned in the Spring 2013 newsletter, the L.A.L. held a dance at Columbus Country 
Club with the Don Crawford Orchestra. Don’s real name was Don Hennen and was a Bob-

cat, graduating from GHHS in 1933!

Don was a manager at the Ohio National Bank on Grandview Avenue. His superiors 
told him he could not use his real name with the band so he invented “Don Craw-
ford” to lead his orchestra.

Terry Smith of the Grandview Heights Marble Cliff Historical Society let us know 
that Don Crawford’s band was quite popular in the 1940’s, frequently at Valley 
Dale, and performing for many Grandview dances. Don also had the privilege of 
debuting the hit song, “I Had a Wonderful Time in Columbus” by Kurt Weinberg 

and Kermit Goell. It was a national hit due to their clever promotion efforts. They 
convinced Columbus realtors to provide 50 apartments for housing needy World 

War II veterans. Any nationally prominent radio personality who promoted the song 
on their station was allowed to match one needy veteran with an apartment. An 

article in the May 31, 1947 issue of Billboard Magazine indicated that the record trade 
had never seen such an enormously successful song promotion. Bob Hope was one of 

the 50 celebrities promoting the song.

Don was also the first president of the Grandview Avenue Business Men’s Association.
 

May, 1947: This photograph 
shows orchestra leader Don 
Hennen aka “Don Crawford” 

playing the saxophone at 
the GHHS L.A.L. Sorority 
Spring Commencement 

Formal at Valley Dale. 
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In Memoriam
Maureen Christopher by Dick Abbruzzese ‘51
Margi Davis Wood ‘44 by Bill Fuller ‘43 
Margi Davis Wood ‘44 by Jody Tremain Fuller ‘44
Dave “Dusty” Rhoades ‘54 by Sandra Rhoades (spouse) 
Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57 by Dick Abbruzzese ‘51
Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57 by Jane & Ron Harris ‘56 
Jonathan Townsend Shaudys ‘76 by Elizabeth & Edgar Shaudys   
    (parents)

Deaths
Charles Boardman III ‘36
Neil D. Johnson ‘42
Lewis Lemley ‘47
Elaine Stegmeier Mason ‘47
Jack Schmidt ’51 (in 2009)
Dave “Dusty” Rhoades ‘54
William Ramaley ‘57
Mike Nida ‘59
Charles Gebhart ‘60
David Roy ‘60
Bob Powers ‘63
Sonya Clemens Panzera ‘66
Lori Davis Sellers ‘81

Big Cats Club
Bill Fuller ‘43
Jody Tremain Fuller ‘44 
Duane Fraser ‘49,
Jane & Ron Harris ‘56, 
Bill Bonifield ‘59

Corrections
From Winter 2013: 
John Wuichet was class 
of ’69
From Spring 2013: Pic-
tured on p12 is Irene 
Finck ‘65
From Spring 2013: 
The Carol Sue Herd 
Greenisen Scholarship 
is the correct award 
name

Life Membership
Maureen L. Flanagan ‘13
Madeleine Varner ‘13
Claudia Keener Greshler ‘62

Donations

oops!

DISTINGUISHED 
ALUMNI

GHHSAA created the Distinguished Alumnus Award to recognize 

and honor those GHHS graduates, living or deceased, who have 

achieved extraordinary success in their chosen careers and fields 

of expertise. Those honored serve as great role models for cur-

rent students. At least four Alumni are recognized each year. Who 

would you recommend for this award? 

Complete the nomination form below.

Nominee:  

Last (Maiden Name) _____________________________________

First __________________________________________________  

Graduation Year ________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________

City ________________________State______ ZIP_____________

Telephone  ____________________________________________

Email  _________________________________________________

Your Name: 

Last (Maiden Name) _____________________________________

First __________________________________________________  

Graduation Year ________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________

City ________________________State______ ZIP_____________

Telephone  ____________________________________________

Email  _________________________________________________

Summary of graduate’s accomplishments:

Please attach a brief statement less than one page explaining 
why the nominee should be recognized with a Distinguished 
Alumni award.

Send nominations to:
GHHSAA
Distinguished Alumni 2013
PO Box 12116
Columbus, OH 43212

Or email the information to GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

The current nomination period closed June 1. Honorees will be 
announced soon. The deadline for the next nomination cycle is 
June 1, 2014. We are also seeking members for this committee.
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 Vaud-Villities 
 & Lowell Riley
    By Diana Gonzer Arthur ‘48

In 1945 and 1946, Grandview and Arlington high school students were 
treated to two years of vocal music direction by Lowell Riley, former 
music director for WBNS radio, who had been hired to lead the choirs 
at First Community Church. Students experienced wonderful, creative 
musical events, singing popular music and traditional scores, much 
like today’s “swing choirs”. He left 
the schools when he became the 
full time church music director at 
the church.

At Grandview, Riley wrote our 
Alma Mater, introduced by the 
Grandview Varsity Chorus he 
created from the best male and 
female vocalists in the school. 
The Varsity Chorus performed at 
many downtown conventions 
that requested their entertain-
ment. The chorus also sang on 
the radio every Saturday morn-
ing on the Lazarus “High-Jinx 
Show” for teenagers. When Riley 
left GHHS, the chorus gave the 
money earned from its many 
performances to the school for an 
auditorium sound system.

Riley was also involved in the 
original Vaud-Villities – an impor-
tant part of the fiber of the tri-
village area for years. It began as a 
minstrel show at Upper Arlington 
High School on March 12, 1943 
with 27 singers from the Men’s Glee Club of First Com-
munity Church which was directed by Lowell Riley. The 
high school girls of the church’s Cloister Choir joined the 
cast in 1944. With an ever expanding cast of singers and 
dancers, the show moved to Veterans Memorial in 1961 
where it was staged for 49 years. Vaud-Villities now calls 
the Northland Performing Arts Center on Morse Road 
its home. This unique production is claimed to be the 
country’s oldest and largest musical variety show. 

During a Grandview Varsity Chorus reunion in 1989, 
Riley was presented with a plaque that read, “In 
appreciation to Lowell F. Riley for the joy of music, 
learning and fellowship given to Grandview Heights 
youth.”
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Scholarships

Congratulations to Maureen 
Flanagan and to Aileen Evans! 
Each received a GHHSAA $2,500 
Scholarship given this year in 
recognition GHHS School Board 
member David Knisley.

Maureen was a four year varsity 
letter winner on the volleyball 
team, MVP three years, and 
captain two years. She was 
also a varsity cheerleader three 
years. Maureen was a member 
of student council all four years 
and president her senior year. 
She was a member of National 
Honor Society, Science Club, 
and was on the Homecoming 
Court. Maureen will attend The 
Ohio State University majoring 
in Spanish with an Art minor.

Congratulations to Nick Perez 
and to Alex Cochran! Each re-
ceived a $1,000 Ted J. Eaton 
Memorial Brotherhood of Rooks 
Scholarship given this year in 

the name of Bob “Nero” McNabb 
B of R ‘45. Nero’s generous sup-
port of the Rooks is one of the 
main reasons two scholarships 
can be awarded annually.

Nick Perez was on the honor 
roll throughout his high school 
career. He was a four year letter 
winner and scholar athlete in 
baseball. He will attend The 
Ohio State University in the 
School of Health and Rehabilita-
tion Sciences. 

Congratulations to Abby Riggs 
on receiving the Grandview 
Heights High School Legacy 
Society $2,500 Carol Sue Herd 
Greenisen Scholarship, named 
in memory of Carol Sue Herd 
Greenisen, a 1956 graduate of 
GHHS who had an outstanding 
career in science. Her family has 
endowed this annual award.

During high school, Abby 
played varsity soccer for four 

years and basketball for three. 
She was in the marching and 
concert bands for four years, 
and also played a part in Legally 
Blonde The Musical her senior 
year. She was a member of the 
GHHS FIRST Robotics Team 
128 for four years. Abby will 
join her brother Bryan Riggs, 
a GHHS 2009 graduate, at The 
Ohio State University School of 
Engineering. 

The Grandview Heights High 
School Legacy Society is proud 
to present its newest scholar-
ship: The James W. and Mary 
Lou Wright Scholarship. James 
M. ’69, Barbara ’72 and Timothy 
’79 Wright established this an-
nual scholarship in their parents’ 
honor. The scholarship is 
awarded to a Grandview senior 
who has shown outstanding 
community service either in the 
local or global community. 

Congratulations to Kyle Modlich 
on receiving the first James W. 
and Mary Lou Wright $1,000 
Scholarship.

Kyle’s high school accomplish-
ments include four years as a 
scholar athlete, four years on 
the varsity golf team, and four 
years in both the marching and 
concert bands. Kyle is a black 
belt in Karate and an Eagle 
Scout. His Eagle Scout project 
was restoring all of the park 
benches in Tarpy Woods. Kyle 

was also on the First Robotics 
Team all four years and deliv-
ered the Tri-Village News for four 
years. He will be attending The 
Ohio State University to study 
Engineering. 

 

Contributions to the GHHSAA support many differ-
ent types of services and programs including an-
nual scholarships. The GHHSAA always awards two 
Alumni $2,500 scholarships, and it manages funds 
for the Brotherhood of Rooks two scholarships and 
funds for the GHHS Legacy Society two scholarships.

The Wright Family: James M., Mary Lou, Barbara and Timothy.

Maureen Flanagan

Nick Perez,

Kyle Modlich

Abby Riggs
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The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of 
current Life Members. Nearly 700 graduates have contributed to the 
association in this manner. Please consider becoming a Life Member 
and supporting the GHHSAA in an awesome way. Thank you!

Lifetime Members

ARTHUR SHEPARD Friend
DR ROBERT B. BURRELL 1934
CHARLES BOARDMAN 1936
HELEN GEREN PIERCE 1936
JOANNE PEDIGO NORDHOLT 1936
DAVID WEIMER 1937
LOUIS ARDIT 1938
DICK OVERMYER 1938
CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938
CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939
MARY CATHERINE McGRATH BLACK 1939
JOAN NEESE JACKSON 1939
DANA REYNOLDS JR 1939
DON L. VICKERY 1939
NANCY L. WARNER WHEAT 1939
BOB ARMSTRONG 1940
JAMES BOARDMAN 1940
ROBERT N. FOSS 1940
GEORGE “JIM” HECOX 1940
PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940
CONSTANCE ZELLER 
   HOLLINGSWORTH 1940
JEANNE BURKHART SELBY 1941
MARILYN HERBOLTZHEIMER 1941
MARIANNE HULS DARDARIAN 1941
GEORGE SEIPLE 1941
RICHARD SHUMAKER 1941
JACK R. ANDERSON 1942
JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942
GLORIA CARFAGNA LEO 1942
MARION DETWILER SCHACKNE 1942
GENEVIEVE FLORIO MULHOLAND 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942
BILL MOTZ 1942
ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942
KITSON OVERMYER FISHER 1942
WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942
JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942
PAUL F. WIESS 1942
JOHN H. HARTWELL 1943
WILLIAM C MASSER 1943
BARBARA LEE MCVEY WRIGHT 1943
JANET MURRAY MOTZ 1943
MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943
ROBERT PALMER SPIERLING 1943
STUART STAPLEFORD 1943
TOM SUTPHEN 1943
JEANETTE TARNEY THOUVENIN 1943
JOY THIEKEN GREER 1943
TOM WILLIAMS 1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON 1943
ED BELZ 1944
BOB BOYD 1944
MARGI DAVIS WOOD 1944
ART HERRMANN 1944
PAUL HUMMEL 1944
HAROLD JONES 1944
DONALD K KEITZ 1944
JOE LAROSA 1944
CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944
GLORIA WALL HARTWELL 1944

JEANNE WEISERT BROWN 1944
AL ANDREWS 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER 1945
MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON 1945
JO ANN LATIMER KNELLINGER 1945
DON LEE 1945
BOB “NERO” MCNABB 1945
JACK MELVILLE 1945
JIM PAVEY 1945
DICK SEIPLE 1945
MARJORIE SHILLING 1945
ROBERT SKEELE 1945
NANCY YERGES COREY 1945
BILL ARTHUR 1946
TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW SUTPHEN 1946
BOB CARTER 1946
JOHN DECKER 1946
HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON 1946
DON FULLER 1946
ANN GEBHARDT FULLERTON 1946
FRED HUNT 1946
NORBERT KNIES 1946
HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946
BILL OVERMYER 1946
CATHERINE SCANLAND BRUBAKER 1946
BILL WASEM 1946
JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946
MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS 1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW 1947
PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN 1947
JO ANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947
DICK KEITZ 1947
JACK LENHART 1947
JOHN MOSER 1947
EDWIN POULTON 1947
LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL 1947
PAT SHARP BROWN 1947
WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947
MARCIA THURNESS WEAVER 1947
DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947
JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948
JAMES CRAIG BROWN 1948
BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON 1948
BETTE DANKS FRYE 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948
DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948
RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948
DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948
MARTHA HALE HARDESTY 1948
JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948
NADYS LEWIS 1948
MARLESE NEHER ROUDA 1948
B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948
NANCY WALCUTT GEMEINHARDT 1948
MARY ANDERSON DECESSNA 1949
ALICE BENE YOUNG 1949
WALTER EUGENE BOWERS 1949
NORMAN W. BROWN 1949
MIKE CONNOR 1949
JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949

RICHARD COSIMO DEPASO 1949
DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949
DUANE L. FRASER 1949
FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949
ANN HART DUNN 1949
RICHARD R. LEONARD 1949
ROSEMARY LINN WOOD 1949
BOB MACY 1949
BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949
NANCY PARKS PICKETT 1949
BARBARA SIEBOLD KOCH 1949
NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949
JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949
NANCY STEVENS HART 1949
RODNEY F. STOCK 1949
WILLIAM TAYLOR 1949
DAVID A. TITSCH 1949
NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949
PETER TROMBETTI 1949
ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949
JON CONNOR 1950
JANNINE FOSNAUGH MAZUZAN 1950
ALAN L. JONES 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950
ED LINSLEY 1950
ALICE NELSON HANNON-TAYLOR 1950
PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950
PATTY RUNKLE TAYLOR 1950
TERRY SMITH 1950
DON STEFFE 1950
JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE 1951
FRED BEHMER 1951
TOM BOGEN 1951
PAT (BOND) JONES 1951
JOHN CLARK 1951
CHARLES EICHHORN 1951
KAY GREENIDGE LUCAS 1951
JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951
BOB JONES 1951
SUZIE LANE JESSOP 1951
JOHN B. MOORE 1951
DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951
KEN PIERCE 1951
LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951
DON RICE 1951
AL SHORT 1951
DICK SMITH 1951
MARTHA STARKEY MCCORMICK 1951
SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951
KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951
JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951
HELEN WELCKER SPOON 1951
DON ATHEARN 1952
BOB BIERLY 1952
PATSY BRUNER WILLIAMS 1952
DON CHRISTOPHER 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA 1952
ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952
DONNA FRANK REED 1952
CAROLYN GRIFFIN 1952
ALLAN JACKSON 1952
STUART JONES 1952
JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952
DIANE LEAMAN SONSTEGARD 1952

NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNEY 1952
RICHARD LONG 1952
CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952
SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952
CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952
DAVID SHERCK 1952
PAUL SLADE 1952
JOAN SMITH KLITCH 1952
JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952
ROBERT “BOB” TAGGART 1952
PHYLISS ABBRUZZESE BUCHANAN 1953
JANET BEERY OWERS 1953
CARMEN CREAMER WHITMAN 1953
JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953
NORMA EDLER MCGOVERN 1953
JEAN ELLICKSON 1953
BOB EWING 1953
SID HALL 1953
FRED HUFFORD 1953
ROBERTA LEECH SONTAG 1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO 1953
ALAN PIERCE 1953
MARION SANFORD 1953
DONNA SHAEFFER EWING 1953
LARRY TOOPS 1953
ELIZABETH WINTERS WEISS 1953
RALPH W. “ANDY” ANDERSON 1954
RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954
LEN DOUGHERTY MCKINNON 1954
DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954
CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954
BOB HALL 1954
S. ALAN LEPHART 1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954
ROBERT B. NELSON 1954
RALPH PEASE 1954
ARTHUR J. ROGERS 1954
NANCY SCOTT ATCHESON 1954
ROBERT SHARP 1954
WILLIAM SHELTON 1954
JAMES SNOOK 1954
CAROLE TURNER HUMMEL 1954
JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954
JANE BIVENS 1955
CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955
BILL BROWN 1955
BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955
DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955
JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955
BOB COONFARE 1955
PRISCILLA COPP CRAINE 1955
JOHN DAVIS 1955
BILL FINK 1955
CAROL SUE HERD GREENISEN 1955
LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955
JACK LEECH 1955
JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955
JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955
HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955
BILL NEAL 1955
BOB NOBLE 1955
ELEANOR O’LEARY RIBER 1955
CATHERINE PEACOCKE KRONINGER 1955

Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalumni.com
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WARREN ROBERTS 1955
TED RUDY 1955
ANN SMITH TRENT 1955
RON SPOHN 1955
RAY STEVENSON 1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955
NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955
DEIDRE VOELKER LEHRER 1955
JEAN ANN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955
CAROLYN WELCH 1955
RICK YEARICK 1955
RICHARD ANDERSON 1956
JAMES BALDWIN 1956
DAVID A. BARON 1956
P.G. BISCIOTTI 1956
RANDY BOBBITT 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956
PHILIP CARR 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956
JACKIE COONS JONES 1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956
RONALD D. HARRIS 1956
JANE HESS HARRIS 1956
BARBARA KATZENMOYER SUVER 1956
JACKIE MASTERS ABBRUZZESE 1956
GRETCHEN MUSSMAN SAENGER 1956
MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956
THOMAS SELCK 1956
JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956
BOB STAFFORD 1956
BARBARA TEN RAA BRUNELL 1956
JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956
DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956
SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957
RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957
RALPH BURSON 1957
BILL CHURRY 1957
LOWELL CLARK 1957
DONALD GRIMM 1957
CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957
JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957
MARDELLE MILLER GRIMM 1957
JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957
CHARLES OSBORNE 1957
TOM PALMER 1957
SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957
DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957
JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957
DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958
AMY BAKER 1958
J.D. DICKERSON 1958
SALLY DIEHL KRISKA 1958
R KENT FULMER 1958
ALEX GAUDIERI 1958
LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958
CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958
JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958
LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958
LARRY LEACH 1958
DAN LOWERY 1958
ANN MACHOVINA CORFMAN 1958
CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958
MARCIA MURPHEY DIAMOND 1958
RUSSEL TRACY NICOLAYSEN 1958
NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958
CRAIG PROSSER 1958
TONY ROCCI 1958
JIM SCHMIDT 1958
JUDY STUART 1958
JIM BEERY 1959
RICHARD BLACK 1959

BILL BOARDMAN 1959
BILL BONIFIELD 1959
SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959
ALLAN CLARK 1959
JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959
JIM HERD 1959
WARREN KLINK 1959
JERRY MCDANIEL 1959
JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959
JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959
ROBERT L. NEWLAND 1959
JIM RAMALEY 1959
ANN RIGGS 1959
GUNNER RILEY 1959
BOB ROCKEY 1959
BILL SEARS 1959
FRED TOWNS 1959
CHUCK TRACY 1959
SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959
THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960
DENNIS ANDERSON 1960
DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960
BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960
JACK HOLDEN 1960
JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960
JOLENE LANCASTER PLUNKETT 1960
BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960
VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960
JIM PLUNKETT 1960
ROGER B. WELSH 1960
WILLIAM WHEELER 1960
STEVE ABBOTT 1961
DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961
GEORGE ARNOLD 1961
BILL BAKER 1961
SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961
TOM BROWNFIELD 1961
SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961
PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961
BEN FORSTER 1961
BILL HARDING 1961
MAC KAISER 1961
SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961
MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH WEINBERG 1961
DAVID MUELLER 1961
PAT RANKIN 1961
TOM ROBERTS 1961
LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961
GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961
BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961
JIM WHEELER 1961
GARY FAULL BARNES 1962
JOHN BONAR 1962
KATHY BRUN JOHNSON 1962
BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962
LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962
GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962
MARCIA GRAY 1962
GERRY HUDSON 1962
CLAUDIA KEENER-GRESHLER 1962
WILMA MALOWNEY 1962
TIM MCGUIRE 1962
SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962
STEVE NORRIS 1962
DAVE RESLEY 1962
CELIA BAKER 1963
BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963
FRED DOWDY 1963
JIM FAIS 1963
HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963
CHARLES & BARB MCKINNON 
   HANDEL 1963

SUZIE HUTCHINSON BERKHOUT 1963
LINDA MC CALL IRELAND 1963
JOANNA MCGINNIS DONEY 1963
BOB MCINTYRE 1963
MARILYNN McLAIN GARNER 1963
MICHAEL G. MCSWEENEY 1963
BOB PALMER 1963
CHARLES PENZONE 1963
CAROL ROAN TODD 1963
JON SCHMIDT 1963
PAT SELF 1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER 1963
WILLIAM W. STEVENSON 1963
SAMUEL EDWARD STONE 1963
DON THROCKMORTON 1963
JEFF TODD 1963
RICK BELL 1964
RON CAMERON 1964
RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964
DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964
MARY MARTHA WALBORN 
   CHURCHMAN 1964
DOUG WELSH 1964
CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964
DAVID WILLIAMS 1964
KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965
NICK CARDI 1965
BOB DAVIS 1965
JACK DENNEY 1965
KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965
VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965
MARY MALLETT 1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965
BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965
TIMOTHY EDWARD MURPHY 1965
JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965
LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965
BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965
TOM RAINES 1965
BARBARA SAYRE CORBETT 1965
DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965
JULIE STEINBERGER WENTSLER 1965
LINDA RENA WENTZEL BERTKE 1965
JAMES ALLEN WILEY 1965
ROGER ALBAN 1966
JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON SKINNER 1966
GARY ESSIG 1966
ED MALOWNEY 1966
MARK MCDEVITT 1966
ROBIN ROBINE 1966
BILL TREMAINE 1966
BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967
DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967
SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967
PATTY LITTLE WILLEY 1967
DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967
ROGER RILL 1967
MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967
BILL ALBANESE 1968
TOM CAVANAUGH 1968
STEVE GATSCH 1968
HASTEDT 1968
DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968
GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968
JOE KURELIC 1968
ANITA MARIE MARTINA 1968
RICHARD MILLER 1968
JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968
SUSI WASHAM WITTEN 1968
KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968
BILL BALLARD 1969

JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969
TED INGRAHAM 1969
JEFF JOHNS 1969
CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969
ROSEMARY PRUSKI SHERARD 1969
GARY RICHARDSON 1969
DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969
JIM WRIGHT 1969
JOHN WUICHET 1969
DEZSO APATHY JR 1970
SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970
AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970
JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970
CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970
ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971
JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971
MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972
NAN HILL HAYNES 1972
JOHN ROGERS 1972
KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973
BRAD WILLIAMS 1973
TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974
TOM DAVIS 1974
PAM HINSON WELLER 1974
JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974
LISA ANTOLINO 1976
CRAIG BERLIN 1976
RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977
JEFF GEBHART 1977
BARBARA JAYNES ROHRBACKER 1977
CURT BERLIN 1979
COURTNEY JOHNS 1980
LARRY KUHN 1980
LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981
JAMES TYZNIK 1981
LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982
JOHN THOMAS REED 1982
KAREN MORRIS WARBURTON 1983
TERESA BONAVENTURA JOHNS 1984
HEIDI HARRIS VARNER 1984
MIGUEL “MIKEY” PEREZ 1984
BRIAN JOSEPH SAMMONS 1984
JOHN JOSEPH ANTOLINO 1985
KATHY KOCH GATCH 1985
BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985
JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986
LORI EDWARDS SCULLY 1986
JOSEPH WILSON 1987
MIKE MILLER 1990
MICHAEL WHITE 1993
DEREK BECKER 1994
MARK HARRIS 1994
BART SNAPP 1996
CARA WHITE 1996
ROBERT BECKER 1997
RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000
KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000
MAUREEN FLANAGAN 2013
MADELEINE VARNER 2013
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Ed O’Reilly

Dear Bobcat Alumni,

As summer comes to a close and we prepare for another tremendous school year, a number of 
changes have occurred at Grandview Heights High School. The most significant change occurred 
with the resignation of principal Dawn Sayre and the hiring of our new principal Ken Chaffin. 
Ken has previously served as an administrator in Piqua and Worthington as well as starting his 
career as a teacher in Marysville. I hope each of you has an opportunity to meet Ken. He has a 
great vision for the high school and will certainly keep up the tradition of excellence that has 
been part of our history for many years.
 
In addition, with the help of a former Grandview Heights graduate, the Industrial Technology 
area has been totally renovated. Besides an updated wood shop, we now have a computer design 
center complete with a 3 dimensional printer. We have expanded our class offerings to include 
robotics. We are grateful to the on-going support of the many alumni that continue to do great 
things for our children. This room is just another example of projects we can complete that have 
a tremendous impact on today’s students.
 
This year, we will, for the first time in recent history, be able to offer psychology and sociology.  
These two courses will be available for both high school credit and college credit. Finally, by the 
time of this writing, I am hopeful that every class photo will be displayed throughout the hall-
ways of the high school. From our first graduating class to the graduating class of 2013, we will 
create a special glimpse of the impressive history of our high school.
 
I hope to see you at one of our many events this fall. Until then, Go Bobcats!
 

Thank You.

 
Superintendent
Grandview Heights City Schools
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Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________
Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 

Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2013

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more Alumni news when you 
join us on Facebook at the official Grandview 
Heights Alumni Association page, 
https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA.

Brotherhood 
of Rooks and 
Stan “Bucko” 
Jones 
Memorial 
Golf Outing
The Stan “Bucko” Jones 
Memorial Golf Outing will 
be held Friday, August 16 
at Thornapple Golf Course 
followed by the Rook 
Annual Banquet at 5pm. 
Please contact Tom Smith 
at 614.499.7449 or e-mail 
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com.

CAT
NEWS

GHHS has a new Principal: 
Ken Chaffin. Welcome to 
Bobcat country, Ken!

GHHS football games can be 
heard live on the Internet. 
Go to www.ghfootball.com 
and click on “LISTEN LIVE!” 
during game times. Go 
Bobcats! 

Athletic Schedules available 
online: http://schedules.
myohsaa.org
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NewSLetteR

Kindergarten, 1936. 
Thank you Jeanne Jones 
Holder ’48 for sharing.

Tell us 
and your classmates 
about yourself— jobs, 
marriages, births— and 
the like.  Send a photo, 
too!

GHHSAA NEWS
EDiToRiAL STAFF
Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
Editor

Kathy Koch Gatch ‘85
Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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